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Be a Good Learner 
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Mon 5 Sept 
Tell Them From Me survey 
opens 

Wed 7 Sept 
School Captains attend 
Battle for Australia 
Ceremony 

Thurs 8 Sept 
NSW Premier’s Spelling 
Bee Regional Final 

Wed 14 Sept SSW Athletics Carnival 

Tues 20 Sept Stage 1 excursion 

Fri 23 Sept Last day of Term 3 

School Rules 
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Dear parents and carers 
 
Tell them from me survey 

This term, Fairfield West Public School will be participating in the Partners in Learning parent 

survey, another part of the Tell Them From Me suite of surveys (student, teacher and parent 

surveys) on student engagement. The survey asks parents and carers questions about different 

factors that are known to impact on student wellbeing and engagement. 

Completing this survey will help our school understand parents’ and carers’ perspectives on their 

child’s experience at school. These include: communication between parents/carers and staff, 

activities and practices at home and parent/carer views on the school's support of learning and 

behaviour. This valuable feedback will help our school make practical improvements.   

The survey is conducted entirely online on smartphones, iPads, tablets, laptops or computers. 

The survey will typically take 15 minutes or less to complete and is completely confidential. The 

parent survey will be conducted over Term 3 and early Term 4. Although participating in the survey 

is entirely voluntary, your responses are very much appreciated.  

 

To access the survey please click on  http://nsw.tellthemfromme.com/yx22w   

 
Donations – Woolworths  
Woolworths has kindly donated and will continue to donate food for the students to eat at 
Breakfast Club each morning. Last week they donated: 

- 264 litres of juice 

- 252 litres of milk 

- 70 boxes of cereal 

Each week we will also receive donations of fruit, bread, margarine and spreads. Breakfast Club 
operates every day from 8.30am-8.45am in the Community Cottage.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Father’s Day Stall 
Thank you to all the families who supported the Father's Day Stall this term. Students were very 
excited to purchase their gift from the stall and have it delivered to their classroom. This stall 
was held to fundraise for the Year 6 farewell and we raised a total $3420. This is a fantastic 
achievement and we thank the community for their support.  
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Kindergarten 2023 
If you have a child turning 5 years old before July 2023, please call the office on 9604 5568 to 
start the enrolment process. If you know any friends or family who live in the area, please ask 
them to call the office to start the enrolment process.  
 
COVID-smart measures in Term 3 
In Term 3 2022, Fairfield West PS will operate with a number of COVID-smart measures that 
have been developed with NSW Health to minimise transmission and keep schools open. 
 

These key measures include: 
 

• mask mandate for all staff and visitors until further advised by the Department of Education 

and NSW Health in the Support Unit setting 

• strongly encouraging mask-wearing indoors for all staff and visitors 

• rapid antigen testing (RAT) of students and staff who have COVID-19 symptoms or are 

identified as household/close contacts 

• strongly recommending staff and students keep up-to-date with their vaccinations 

• maximising natural ventilation 

• requiring mask wearing for staff working with students who are at greater risk of serious 

illness should they contract COVID-19 in schools for specific purpose (SSPs), support units 

and some mainstream classrooms 

• encouraging regular hand washing 

• boosting enhanced day cleaning of schools 

• assessing risk and applying appropriate safeguards across activities and events 

               
Staff Professional Learning 
In the past two weeks staff members have participated in the following professional learning 

opportunities, mostly remotely: 

 

• 1 half hours WH&S Due Diligence – Deputy Principal and Business Manager 

• 2 hours WH&S compliance – Deputy Principal and Business Manager 

• 2 hours English – Assistant Principal, two Assistant Principals C&I and 3 teachers 

• 1 hour Improvement Measures – Principal and Deputy Principal 

• 1 hours WH&S compliance – 80 staff members 

• During Term 3 all teachers are completing weekly sessions on the new K-2 English and 

Mathematics syllabus document.  

 

All staff professional learning ensures that the highest quality of education is provided to all 

students at FWPS. 
 

 

 

 

Have a lovely weekend! 

Genelle Goldfinch 

I respect and acknowledge Aboriginal People as the traditional owners of the land on 
which I work, live and visit. 
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The students in 4M have been engaged in a great variety of activities. We learnt a variety of 

basketball skills with Coach Ron from the West Sydney Wolves. We enjoyed participating in a 

variety of activities during Education Week including the Science Fun Sessions and the Book 

Week Parade. We have all been working on improving our reading comprehension skills by 

reading lots of different books! Some of us have completed the Premiers Reading Challenge, 

borrowing lots of books from our library! The library is one of our favourite places in the school! 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Class Report – 4M 

 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Class Report – 4K 

 
 



 
 
 
                                                      The Silly Scientist Comes to FWPS! 
 
On Monday, 29 August, all FWPS students participated in the Silly Scientist incursion. Students 
had the opportunity to watch a variety of engaging and exciting experiments. They watched 
elephants toothpaste bubble out of a container, witnessed paper rockets zoom through the hall 
and observed objects that could defy gravity! Students had an amazing time learning important 
scientific concepts and discovering that science is all around us.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Silly Scientist Incursion 

 
 



 
 
 
Students were very excited this week to attend our school disco run by Dance Fever Multi Sport 
in the hall. All students attended and showcased their dance moves with their stage to enhance 
student wellbeing. Students bought glow in the dark bracelets to help fundraise for the Year 6 
farewell. We raised a total of $1074 to be contributed to the Year 6 farewell. This is a fantastic 
achievement, and we thank the community for their support.  
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Disco 

 
 



 
 

 

 

Fairfield West Winter PSSA Results 
Round- 12 Week- 6 Date- 26.8.22 

Yr 3 Netball 

V King Park WON 11-1 

Year 4 Netball 

V Prairievale WON 5-1 

Year 5 Netball 

V King Park Lost 4-11 

Year 6 Netball 

V Prairievale WON 16-6 

Jnr Mixed Basketball 

V King Park Lost 0-34 

Senior Boys Basketball 

V King Park Lost 0-34 

Senior Girls Basketball 

V King Park WON 26-20 

Senior AFL 

V Smithfield Lost 0-31 

Junior Boys Football 

V Smithfield Lost 1-3 

Senior Boys Football 

V Smithfield Lost 0-2 

Open Girls Football 

V Smithfield WON 4-1 

Junior Rugby League 

V GPK Won on Forfeit 

Senior Rugby League 

V GPK Lost 8-32 

   

 

Fairfield West Winter PSSA Upcoming Fixtures 

Round 13 Week 7 2.9.22  

Netball Yr 3 / 5 v Cecil Hills 

Yr 4 / 6 v Cecil Hills 

Basketball Jnr Mixed, Snr Boys, Snr Girls v  

Smithfield 

AFL Seniors v BYE 

Football Jnr Boys, Snr Boys, OPEN Girls v  

Prairievale 

Rugby League Juniors & Seniors v Cecil Hills 
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On Monday 22 August FWPS held the 2022 3-6 Athletics Carnival at Rosford Street Reserve. 

It was great to be out again as it was the first time in three years that we were able to have an 

Athletics Carnival. The children were excited to enjoy the sunshine and enter the different 

events. Organisation was challenging this year due to rain, however we succeeded in the end. 

It was a successful day, we managed to get 45 students into the Horsley Zone Athletics 

Carnival. Thank you to all the teachers who assisted, without you such an event could not go 

ahead for our students. 

 

  

2022 Horsley Zone Athletics Carnival 

On Wednesday 24 August 45 students attended the Horsley Zone Athletics Carnival at The 

Crest Bankstown with Mr Hormis, Ms Amiri, and Ms Colless. It was a great day, with 

students entering various events. Students represented Fairfield West PS extremely well.  

Congratulations to Christina Saha 6P and Christiano Saha 5L on making the Regional 

Carnival which will be held on 14 September. 
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erm 3 activities in the Community Cottage 

 
 
    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
English class for beginners will be every Tuesday from 9.15am to 11.30am. Call Rania 0492 
842 572  
 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Karitane play group every Thursday from 9.15am to 11.00am. Call Rania 0492 842 572 
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